
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 
 
 

January 29, 2020 
 
Current Lighting Solutions, LLC 
ATTN:  Barry Hallock 
1975 Noble Road, Building 114 
Cleveland, OH  44112-1719 
 
SUBJECT: CURRENT LIGHTING SOLUTIONS, LLC, SUSPENSION OF REVIEW OF 

REQUEST FOR NEW EXEMPT DISTRIBUTION LICENSE  
 
Dear Mr. Hallock: 
 
This letter refers to your application, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) Form 313, 
dated October 14, 2019, requesting a new exempt distribution license to authorize the 
distribution of lamp products containing krypton-85 and thorium.  We requested additional 
information regarding your request by letter dated November 14, 2019, and received a response 
dated January 6, 2020.  On January 10, 2020, we sent an email with additional questions based 
on that response. 
 
As of the date of this letter, we have not received any further response to our questions.  As I 
mentioned in a telephone conversation with Mr. Jack Buddenbaum on December 3, 2019, or a 
subsequent follow up call, the deadline for the close-out of the open task concerning your 
application is January 29, 2020.  Therefore, we have suspended your amendment request 
review at this time pending your response to the requested information.  We will review your 
response when we receive the requested information.  This action is taken without prejudice to 
the resubmission of your request.  Please note that when you resubmit your application at a 
later date, you may refer to Mail Control Number 616865 for the documentation you have 
already submitted. 
 
In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Section 2.390 of the NRC’s 
“Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for 
public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records 
component of NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS).  
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (301) 415-5477, or by e-mail at 
Richard.Struckmeyer@nrc.gov.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 

Richard K. Struckmeyer 
      Materials Safety and Tribal Liaison Branch 
      Division of Materials Safety, Security, State,  
        and Tribal Programs 
      Office of Nuclear Material Safety   
        and Safeguards 
Docket No.  030-39210 
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